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1.
Welcome and Apologies

1.
Professor Glover welcomed members to the meeting.  She accepted apologies from Dr Russell Greig, Dr Chris Masters, Dr John Brown and Professor Robert Winston.  Professor Glover noted that due to a change in circumstances Dr Greig would now become a corresponding member of SSAC.

2.
Dinner Review
2.
Professor Glover reported that SSAC members had had a very successful dinner the previous evening with Dr Allan, Minister for Learning, Science and Scotland’s Languages.   
She noted that SSAC members had also been joined at dinner by Leslie Evans, Director General for Learning and Justice in Scottish Government.  Professor Glover explained that Dr Allan had recently taken responsibility for science and that he would lead a Cabinet sub-Committee on Science. 
Science Education 

3.
Professor Glover noted that the main focus for discussion over dinner had been science education and that Professor Jim Hough had given a presentation to Dr Allan on the recent SSAC report on Science Education.  
Future Engagement with SSAC and Ministers

4.
SSAC members discussed how SSAC could develop further its relationship with and support for Ministers.  
3.
Meeting with Executive Team
5.
Professor Glover welcomed members of the Scottish Government Executive Team (ET) to the meeting.  She explained that the purpose of this meeting was to explore ways in which the SSAC and the wider science community in Scotland could assist the Scottish Government in addressing its key challenges over the short to medium term.  She provided the ET with a brief background on SSAC and highlighted a report by SSAC work on Telehealthcare for Assisted Living, which had had been highly successful and had originated at a previous meeting with the then Scottish Government Strategic Board.

6.
Sir Peter Housden thanked Professor Glover and commented that Scottish Government placed enormous importance on maintaining and developing their networks and noted that he believed that the conversation today and developing an ongoing relationship with SSAC was very important.  He noted that Scotland has an international reputation for world leading science which we need to maintain as science was fundamental to Scotland’s future success.  
7.
Sarah Smith provided SSAC members with an overview of the policy process in Scottish Government. She opened a discussion on how we develop effective engagement processes in order to bring networks and expertise to bare, how we develop a shared broad understanding of the policy challenges, and how we ensure that policy is effectively informed by scientific evidence.  Professor Glover thanked Ms Smith for her very helpful introduction.
Interaction between SSAC and Scottish Government Executive Team

8.
A SSAC member commented that the SSAC was a very diverse group which was a strength; however, this meant that for individual pieces of work SSAC tended to set up sub-groups relating to individual interests and expertise.  He further commented that through SSAC the Scottish Government had access to a very wide national and international network of scientific expertise.
9.
Professor Glover asked the ET how the SSAC could pose ideas to the ET at an early stage in the process.  It was suggested that in order to understand the challenges and opportunities facing Scottish Government there needed to be continuous interaction and dialogue between members of the SSAC and the ET/Directors.  Sir Peter Housden noted that Government often required assistance/advice in different ways depending on the policy challenge in question. 
10.
Professor Glover concluded that SSAC were willing to offer help and advice to Scottish Government at short notice.  
11.
Professor Glover suggested that SSAC could also provide advice and support to Government by using the latest scientific evidence to think systematically at future challenges and opportunities in the next 5-10 years.  This foresighting type of activity could help support and inform policy colleagues within Government.

12.
Professor Glover agreed that SSAC members would give further thought to what SSAC could offer.  
Strategic Opportunities
13.
The Executive team then highlighted a number of challenges or “strategic opportunities” where SSAC could potentially have an impact.  
Summary
14.
Sir Peter Housden thanked SSAC members for a very stimulating discussion.   He noted that the SSAC is one of Scottish Government’s prime networks for strategy and policy advice and that he was keen to develop and extend the relationship.  

15.
He suggested that SSAC members consider ways in which the working relationship of SSAC and Government can be enhanced for discussion with the Co-Chairs Dr Masters and the new CSA. 

4.
Minutes of the last meeting
16.
The SSAC agreed and approved the minute of the last SSAC meeting held on 14 September 2011.
5.
Matters Arising
Dinner at Bute House for Members of the SSAC

17.
Professor Glover updated members on the recent dinner at Bute House for member of the SSAC hosted by First Minister.  The dinner provided an opportunity to discuss with First Minister how best to take forward the science agenda in Scotland and how recent scientific advances can best be exploited.  Professor Glover noted that SSAC members were also joined at dinner by the Permanent Secretary, Sir Peter Housden and Dr Allan, the recently appointed Minister for Science.

Big Innovation Centre 
18.
Professor Glover invited Professor Nigel Brown to update colleagues on discussions between the University of Edinburgh and the Big Innovation Centre.
6.
Chair’s Update

Professor Anne Glover’s Update

CSA Post

19.
Professor Glover announced that she would be leaving Scottish Government to take up a new post as Chief Scientific Adviser for Europe starting in January 2012.  She noted that this was a three year post that would report directly to President Barroso.  She noted that her current post as Chief Scientific Adviser for Scotland had been advertised and would be filled in early 2012.  
20.
Professor Glover noted that this was Mr Ritchie’s last meeting as SSAC Co-Chair and thanked him for the time and commitment that he had given to the role.  
Mr Ian Ritchie’s Update
Abu Dhabi Science Festival

21.
Mr Ritchie updated members on the recent Abu Dhabi Science festival, which took place from the 18-26 November.  This was the first festival of its kind in UAE and was organised in partnership with the Edinburgh International Science Festival (EIS).  He reported that the festival attracted over 100,000 people and all the major exhibits but one came from EIS.  He suggested that this was a model that could potentially be rolled out/sold to other countries.
Queen Elizabeth Prize for Engineering
22.
Mr Ritchie highlighted the recently announced Queen Elizabeth prize for Engineering.  He explained that the prize was a new global award, which celebrates truly outstanding advances in engineering that have created significant benefit to humanity.  The £1 million prize will be awarded in the name of Her Majesty the Queen to an individual or team of up to three people, of any nationality, directly responsible for advancing the positive application of engineering knowledge.  The prize will be international and will be awarded biennially, the first being presented in Spring 2013.

Enterprise Fellowship
23.
Mr Ritchie updated members with progress with the RSE SE Enterprise fellowships.  
7.  
Members Update
Members updated colleagues on topics of interest within their area.

8.
Updates on Ongoing Work
8.1
Science Education Work Programme
24.
Professor Hough updated colleagues on progress with the SSAC Science Education work programme.  He explained that the group now had a draft report with number of recommendations that present opportunities for better engagement with partners in industry and academia to support science education in Scotland.  The key recommendation was to create of one or more Industry/Academic Schools Liaison Co-ordinator for Sciences posts.  
25.
Professor Hough noted that a draft of the report had been presented to SEEAG on the 13 December and that he awaited feedback.  He reported that the final report would be published in January 2012 but that the group has had strong support for the creation of a co-ordinator role from a variety of stakeholders.  Further discussion about the details of the role and the most suitable location for the posts were ongoing.  
8.2
Innovation
26.
Mr Ritchie and Professor Underwood updated colleagues on progress with the SSAC Innovation work programme.  He noted that the group had held a further workshop on the 16 November focusing on “solutions”, which looked at potential areas where change could be implemented, that could help increase the level of economic benefit arising from the nation's investment in the science and engineering base. Mr Ritchie commented that it is clear however that there is no "silver bullet" - no single measure that will act as a key to unlock innovation potential across all the areas of opportunity for Scotland.  
He reported that the group were now in the process of pulling together a list of key themes/recommendations.
9.
Any other business
27.
None.
10.
Date of Next Meeting
28.
The next SSAC meeting would be held on the 6-7 March at the University of Glasgow.  
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